
Dear Sir / Madam  
 
On behalf of Greater Manchester (GM) Local Authorities, I'm pleased to respond to the above 
consultation document.  
 
The GM Local Authorities understand, and agree, that carbon saving ECO  should be focused on 
harder to treat households, such as those with Hard to Treat cavities. We understand that additional 
verification could be needed in some cases to ensure that this happens.  
 
In principle, GM Local Authorities support the proposed approach, but have some concerns that we 
hope will be considered in the implementation and monitoring of the new approach:  

 The additional verification and technical monitoring is likely to require additional visits to 
homes, over and above the initial EPC / Green Deal Assessment, and any technical 
household survey.  Multiple, and lengthy household visits are already a barrier to take up at 
both assessment and installation stage. As demand generation is the biggest issue in the 
market at present, we would want to minimise further disruption to householders. 

 Linked to this, the proposed approach is likely to add cost into the supply chain - reducing the 
amount of ECO that could be available to support the installation of the measures.  Again, we 
would want to see the additional costs in the supply chain being minimised and monitored to 
ensure that the householders continue to receive best value.  

 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Anne  
 
Anne Parkes 
Project Manager - AGMA Green Deal programme 
 
Environmental Strategy Team, 
Manchester City Council 
Floor One, Town Hall Extension 
Albert Square 
PO Box 532 
M60 2LA    (Journey planning use M2 5DB) 

 


